Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 19 May 2008  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Anne Stockdale, John Lyon, Hilary Davies, Barrie Gilliatt 
                   and Sheila Cowell
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillor Stuart Parker 




Local Resident Mr C Morley

08/23  CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

RESOLVED:  that Parish Councillor Edward Kirk be elected Chairman for the

                      ensuing year

08/24  DEPUTY CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

RESOLVED:  that Parish Councillor Hilary Davies be elected Deputy Chairman

                      for the ensuing year  

08/25  APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor David Brodie 

08/26  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 17 March 2008 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to it being clarified in 08/19
                       that it was the Twinning Association that was hosting the visit.

08/27  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Bus Shelters – It now seemed very likely that four bus shelters were to be provided on Tarvin Road and it was agreed that Councillors Cowell and Lyon liaise with the County Engineer with regard to their precise siting.  In view of the exposed nature of the road it was hoped the shelter would come with sides,.  It would also be necessary to consult with any local residents situated near to where the shelters were to be located.

2) Public Right of Way –  It had been reported previously that the PROW running from beside 34 Tarvin Road to Fir Tree Lane had been laid with chippings and in effect a long drive had been created opening on to the main road as a new vehicular access.  The Public Rights of Way Officer had subsequently established that the house did in fact have vehicle access rights to the property.  That the property now had two accesses would have to be looked into.  Members discussed the dangers to pedestrians using the PROW from vehicles using the track but did acknowledge that they now had the benefit of a good walking surface.  There were concerns, however, about the proximity of the track to the edge of the bank.
08/28 THE VICARS CROSS

Members were delighted to note that the Vicars Cross had been erected and all agreed it looked splendid.  Some work had already been done to clear the ground around it but some kind of ground cover would be required to suppress the weeds etc.  It was agreed that a plaque would have to be created and installed bearing details such as “Erected by Littleton Parish Council” and the date.  The phone box near by which was currently damaged detracted from the spectacle of the monument but it was believed that it was due to be removed.
Councillor Brodie was working on a press release and an article for the A41 Magazine to publicise the monument.  The Cross would be unveiled at a date to be agreed by the Lord Mayor and local residents such as Frank McLelland who originally thought of the idea.
08/29
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  08/00191/FUL – 92 Tarvin Road - Single Storey Extension to provide Kitchen/Dining Room/Conservatory, also Porch, Side Wall and Gate
It was noted that planning permission had been granted for this development whilst the appeal against the original application (07/00123/FUL had been dismissed.
2)  08/00730/FUL – 27 Fir Tree Lane, Littleton – Extension and Conservatory to Rear
RESOLVED:  That the Parish Council have no objection to the proposed 

                       development but point out their concern that it would appear that 

                       the property had already been extended in the past.

08/30  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received

08/31   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



248.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        28.50     
3)  Litter Warden    36hrs @ £6.00          


                      216.00
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – May      
                              

   30.00
5)   Barrow & Littleton Twinning Assn




 100.00

6)   W E Parson & Co Ltd – Erection of Cross


          1574.50

7)  Allianz – Renewal of Annual Insurance



 384.79

8)   Ches. Assn of Local Councils




            124.71

9)   Bank Charges for 2007/8





     3.00

08/32   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest





   41.00









              37.39











   18.00 

2)  Chester City Council – Precept



          2000.00

                                       - Double Taxation Grant

            800.00

                                       - Litter warden refund



 624.00

08/33   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £5.04
08/34  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Chester City Council – Payments from Gowy North Panel 2008/9 Budget




  - Local Development Framework




  - Core Strategy Issues and Options

Cheshire County Council – CCC Works April 2008 




         - Engineering Works for 2008/9 (Grove Gardens noted)

Eleanor Johnson CC – Provision of 4 bus shelters

Groundworks Cheshire – Something Beautiful

Audit Commission – Appointment of External Auditor

Planning Inspectorate – Appeal Decision for 92 Tarvin Road

Cheshire Police Authority – Have Your Say – Chester 2008 




         - Independent Members of CPA

Cheshire Assn of Local Councils – Newsletter 120 – May 2008 

08/35  REPRESENTATION ON OUTSIDE BODIES

RESOLVED:  that the following appointments be made for 2008/9:-

Cheshire Association of Local Councils – Cllrs Kirk, Cowell & Davies

Police Forum – Cllrs Kirk and Brodie

North Gowy Panel – All Members of the Parish Council but principally Councillors Brodie, Davies and Cowell.

08/36  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that meetings of the Parish Council be held on:-
            
Monday 7 July 2008


Monday 8 September 2008



Monday 27 October 2008



Monday 8 December 2008 



Monday 26 January 2009 



Monday 16 March 2009 



Monday 11 May 2009 (AGM)

08/37   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  A51 Tarvin Road – Councillor Lyon referred to his report on A51 Highways Issues stating it was important to keep the pressure on with regard to improving the A51 Tarvin Road/Littleton Lane/Hare Lane junction.  The Parish Council was still awaiting the results of a traffic count.  Other issues were the need to be vigilant for fly posting on the new bus shelters (a task for the Litter Warden perhaps); a pot hole adjacent to 71 Tarvin Road needed to be reported which Councillor offered to do; it was noted with some frustration that signage on the A55 was still routing motorway traffic down the A51 and the Clerk was asked to contact the County Engineer about a dip in the road and pavement adjacent to 76 Tarvin Road due to work on drains.
2)  Local Government Review – Councillor Parker pointed out that it was likely that there would be more reliance on Parish Councils in the future but at the present time there was no indication about how this would operate.

3)  Trees – the Clerk was asked to report overhanging trees by the roundabout to the County Engineer.  There were also branches obstructing the pavement from the last house towards Grove Gardens.
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